
Coding Foster Care and Kinship Care Correctly in CWW  
The Kinship and Foster Care questions must be answered correctly on the Benefits Received page in CWW in order for 

CWW to determine financial eligibility correctly and to assign the correct copay type in CSAW. 

 

1. Foster Care children: Foster Care children do not have a copay and financial eligibility is based on the 

biological/adoptive parents’ income at the time of removal. 

Entry: 

 

 

2. Court Ordered Kinship children: Children with a court ordered kinship placement do not have a copay. If they receive 

the kinship payment, their income is based on the biological/adoptive parents’ income at the time of removal. If 

they do not receive the kinship payment, they are tested by the kinship family’s income. 

Entry (the example below shows a child that is receiving the kinship payment): 

 

 

3. Non-Court Ordered Kinship children: Children that do not have a court ordered kinship placement do have a minimal 

copay and their financial eligibility is based on the household income, regardless of whether they are receiving the 

Kinship Care Payment.  



Entry: 

 

 

 

CSAW will automatically select the copay type based on the entries on the Benefits Received page in CWW: 

 

 

If the incorrect copayment type is assigned, the Benefits Received page will need to be updated in CWW and eligibility 

will need to be rerun in order for CSAW to pick up the new copayment type. 


